
De Beauvoir Primary School Newsletter  
Monday 21st March 2022                                                                                                       

Dear pupils, parents and carers, 

PARENT/CARERS’ MEETINGS—Tuesday 26th and Wednesday 27th April, 3.30-6pm 
These meetings will be face-to-face unless parents/carers request a phone call instead. Phone calls will be scheduled for 
the same afternoons and parents should ensure they are available to answer the phone. We ask that parents/carers con-
tinue to wear a mask for these meetings unless exempt. Sign up sheets will be available after Easter.   

CHILD Q CASE 
You will be as shocked and appalled as we are to learn about the Child Q incident and we understand the distress and 
anger within our community. If, as a group of parents/carers, you would like a space to discuss the case, this can be facil-
itated. As a school, we want to reassure parents/carers that we uphold the most rigorous safeguarding procedures. If 
you would like to discuss any aspect of the case or have any concerns, please speak to Miss Rader or Mr Bignall. Please 
read the statement from Group Director for Children and Education and the Director of Education for Hackney on our 
website or by clicking here. 
Kind regards,  Daniela Rader, Head of School 

OLIVE AND MAGNOLIA GO PLASTIC FISHING 
Last week, Year 3-5 visited 
the Docklands to learn about 
the impact of plastic pollu-
tion on our waterways and 
the environment. They took 
to the water to collect any 
plastic rubbish they could 
found, whilst in a recycled 
plastic boat. Both groups did 
the school proud, repre-

senting our school val-
ues. Well done Olive 
and Magnolia Class. A 
very worthwhile cause 
and a big thank you to 
Hubbub and UBS for the 
opportunity. https://
www.hubbub.org.uk/
plastic-fishing  

RED NOSE DAY 
A big thank you to all the staff, par-
ents/carers and pupils who support-
ed Red Nose 
Day this year. 
We had lots 
of fun dress-
ing up to help 
raise money 
for a very 
worthwhile 
cause. Comic 
Relief raised 
an amazing 
total of 
£42,790,147 
on the night 
and our do-
nations will 
add to this 
fantastic to-
tal. 

COVID CASES RISING 
Reports suggest that last week 1 in 25 people may be infected 
with the Omicron variant of Covid. We are still encouraging 
families to test using lateral flow tests regularly and wear 
masks at collection and drop off. Despite no longer being a 
legal requirement to isolate, we ask parents/carers to keep 
children off school after a positive test result until they receive 
negative LFT tests on Day 5/6 and then can return to school. 
This will help keep our community safe and school open. We 
thank you for your ongoing support.  
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/ 

READING ROAD MAP 
We’re really excited about the 
Reading Road Map programme 
and have loved the new books 
we have received. The pupils 
have already chosen their first 
books and can’t wait to read them 
and start their journey to completing the road map! 
Last week, we had pupils from Olive and Magnolia 
Class reading in the playground and lunch hall.  

IMPORTANT DATES, 2021 –2022 

Friday 1st April End of Spring Term 

Tuesday 19th April First day of Summer Term 

Tuesday 26th April, 3.40-6pm Parents/Carers’ Evening  

Wednesday 27th April, 3.40-5pm Parents/Carers’ Evening  

https://www.debeauvoir.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/2022/03/220317-Statement-for-Headteachers-Safeguarding-Case-Child-Q-17-March-2022-1-1.pdf
https://www.hubbub.org.uk/plastic-fishing
https://www.hubbub.org.uk/plastic-fishing
https://www.hubbub.org.uk/plastic-fishing
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/


Congratulations to these children for 

receiving Star Awards for Maths this 

week!: 

Fig:  Larissa 

Beech :  Destiny 

Birch :   Shantay 

Olive:  Elida & Asma  

Magnolia:  Obi 

Sycamore:  Naira 

Congratulations to these children for 

receiving Special Awards for Writing 

this week!: 

Fig:  Aadam 

Beech :  Jessie 

Birch :   Nermin & Dariush 

Olive:  Lulu 

Magnolia:  Akira 

Sycamore:  Kishan 

Congratulations to these children for 

receiving Consistently Good Behaviour 

Awards this week!: 

Fig:  Bella 

Beech :  Tyrese 

Birch :   Joshua 

Olive:  Victoria 

Magnolia:  Ishak 

Sycamore:  Nevaeh 

Lunchtime awards:  Alisha & Rahmat 

 

Our attendance target is 95.3% 

Please ensure your child comes to school every day!

Beech Class: 94.4% = 

Birch Class: 90.2%  

Olive Class: 93.3%  

Magnolia Class: 91.8% = 

Sycamore Class: 92.7%  

These figures are for last week. 

 

 

                  Well done to these children for being 

Times Tables Rock Stars! 

 

 Leaderboard 

1st: Kishan 

2nd: Ishak 

3rd:  King 

Ronnie—7 

Da’Janae—6 

Miss Niki 

Most Active Last Week: 

Birch: Meherull 

Olive: King 

Magnolia:  Can 

Sycamore:  Kishan 

 

Well done to these children for their 

Reading Plus work this week 

Olive : Marcus 

Magnolia:  Ishak 

Sycamore: Nevaeh 

Being on time helps your child have a settled start to the day and 
prevents missed learning. Here are the percentage of late marks 
by class last week: 

Fig : 1.1% //  Beech : 2.4% //  Birch : 5.1%//   

Olive : 2.4% //  Magnolia : 2.8%//  Sycamore: 3.1% 

Please continue to ensure that your child is punctual for school 
each day!

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to these children for receiving Special 

Awards for PE this week!:  

Beech:  Tyrese  Magnolia: Maria 

Birch :   Narabi  Sycamore: Elif 

Olive:  Goshen 


